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April 15, 2016 
 
Jose Huizar, Chair 
Planning and Land Use Management Committee 
Room 465, City Hall  
 
Dear Councilmember Huizar: 
 
At its meeting held April 6, 2016, the Housing Committee considered a report from the 
City Planning Commission relative to creating a process for granting legal status to 
currently existing unapproved dwelling units in multiple-family buildings when certain 
affordability criteria and performance standards are met.  At that time, Committee 
recommended that Council approve the City Planning Commission recommendations, 
as amended to: 
 
APPROVE the accompanying draft ordinance, as amended to include an urgency 
clause; and, 
 
REQUEST that the City Attorney report relative to the legality of modifying  
Subdivision 10(i)4 to replace "should" with "shall." 
 
Pursuant to the dual referral of this matter, the subject Council file is hereby transmitted 
to your Planning and Land Use Management Committee for consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
John A. White, Legislative Assistant 
Housing Committee 
213-978-1072 
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HOLLY L. WOLCOTT 
CITY CLERK 
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SHANNON HOPPES 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 
 
 

When making inquiries relative to 
this matter, please refer to the 
Council File No. 14-1150-S1 
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